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 SLNA AGM Minutes 
12th June 2018, 7pm, Bowlers Bar Clickimin 

Present: 
Committee: Alicia (Chair/Mishap Rep), Kirsti Leask (county rep) Ann-Marie (Secretary), Kayti Jeromson  

Team Reps: Helen Mathewson (Supernova), Heidi Erikson (Scallywags), Julie Brown (Dutch Courage), Tina Walterson (Dutch Courage), Beth Mouat (Loungers), Louise Moar (Loungers), Clare Farmer (Tullochs), Natalie Constable (Whalsay), Lisa Johnson (Hotfooters), Catherine Irvine (McEwans), Ashley Fuller (Allsorts), Megan Nicolson (Detling), Anne Marie Robinson (Scallywags), Lesley Spence (Kinetics), Carina Mclathcie (Kinetics), Alana Johnson (Unst), Chelsea Jamieson (Unst), Marie Irvine (Challengers), Marie Clark (SDS Kiwis), Julie Crossan (West Side), Hannah Robertson (AHS) 

Apologies: Kelsea Blades (Treasurer), Maisie Unsworth (Vice Chair), Elaine Burgess & Amber Morrison (Fundraising/EOSD rep), Karen Banister (press secretary) 

1. Chairperson’s report 

Alicia mentioned it was a good year for Shetland Netball, no complaint so assuming all ok. 

2. Treasurer’s report 

The treasurer’s report was handed out to all team reps (completed by Kelsea). The report was discussed, it was mentioned that 5 teams are still to pay their fees. Although the account is sitting at 
£5,000 this is still quite low to be going into the new season. 

3. Committee Positions 
New positions were elected as follows: 
Chair – Kirsti Leask
Vice Chair – Maisie Unsworth
Treasurer – Kelsea Blades  
Secretary – Ann-Marie Goudie 
Press Secretary – Karen Bannister  
Scottish Cup Rep/County Rep – Kirsti Leask & Victoria Duthie 
Website – Kristi to speak to Karen to see if she can upload scores to the website 
Fundraising/EOSD – Amber Morrison
Fixtures – Kayti Jeromson  

4. Fees 

Alicia suggested that raffle ticket for the EOSD go out in January, with the raffle being held on a different night to the EOSD (for legal reasons a date and place of venue must be on the ticket), this would give teams a lot more time to sell their tickets and don’t have the pressure of getting them all sold in such a short space of time. Some teams do think our fees are quite expensive however, the mainland is lot more expensive. This was discussed and Committee to make a decision at next meeting.


5. League Structure 

Kayti suggested a new league structure for the pre-Christmas league:

Clickimin – 2 x first division games with an occasional 2nd division game
Scalloway – 2nd division games 7-8pm slot occasionally allocated to isles 1st division teams
Sandwick – Mixed between 2 x 1st division games and 2 x 2nd division games 
Sunday Games – mainly 2nd division games
Home and away games post-Christmas (double league)
It was suggested that Netball to be played on Wednesday and another day, committee to look into Wastside, Brae and Whalsay Leisure Centres for availability of court space. 
Cancellations – If a MET office weather warning has been issued/SIC roads department has issued a warning/ferries stopped due to wind then games will be rescheduled. Cancellations must be made by 3pm on Wenesday. 
6. AOB (any other business)

Umpires – Discussion held on umpires not turning up to games, Committee confirmed teams will be allocated to find umpires for games. Once an umpire has volunteered the responsibility is then on the umpire to remember to turn up or find cover (Fines to the umpire may be considered by committee).
Vicki Smith, Beth Leslie and Louise Moar suggested that they are willing to help who are lacking confidence or would like a refresher on umpiring, a 1 hour session at the beginning of the season could be held (reps agreed this was a good idea). 
It was asked if more courses be coming up, committee suggested for people who are interested should be shadowing.  Also B Umpires – should be getting feedback, be watching other umpires and feedback on how they are umpiring – constructive feedback (not negative). The junior league are always looking for umpires, could be useful for less confident umpires to get more practice. Beth is having a meeting next week with Caroline Walker (Grampian developer officer for Netball Scotland – Shetland’ link officer) regarding umpire development and mentoring and will come back to committee with information she receives.
EOSD – Alicia asked how everyone thought it went, teams thought it was too civilised, could have a nice meal with a band afterwards instead of moving between two venues – committee asked team reps if they have any suggestion for what to do next year, please pass this on. 

Committee to discuss at next meeting:

· Raffle tickets for EOSD – to be put out earlier or put up fees 
· Fines for umpires not turning up 
